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Crete police officer named Nebraska Law Enforcement Officer of the Year   

BAILEY SCHULZ  
Lincoln Journal Star 
Mar 12, 2017 

A Crete Police Department officer has been named the 2016 American Legion Department of 
Nebraska Law Enforcement Officer of the Year. 

Dawn Jonas, a senior patrol officer and school resource officer, found out she won the award in 
December.  “I was actually pretty surprised," she said. "I figured there were probably a lot of 
people more deserving." 

Jonas joined the Crete Police Department in 2003, following a stint in the Marines from 1988 to 
1991. 

Jonas’ supervisor, Lt. Gary Young Jr., said the military background is part of what led Crete 
Police Chief Steve Hensel, a U.S. Army veteran, to nominate Jonas.  “Our chief does not hand 
out awards lightly,” he said. “We believe in hard work and earning what you get, and he felt in 
this case that this was a fairly easy decision to nominate Dawn.” 

A mother of eight, Jonas said her work with Crete Public Schools, St. James Catholic School 
and Doane University is similar to her role as a parent.  “I’m just getting paid to do what I do at 
home; I just go to work and parent,” she said. “It’s actually pretty enjoyable.” 

Young said Jonas’ commitment to her work has shined through the years, both at the school 
and elsewhere. 

About five years ago, Young said there was an incident where there was a man armed with a 
weapon and a child was standing in the middle of the street nearby.  “She exposed herself to 
the guy in the street to get the child to safety,” he said. 

Young said Jonas displays the same level of dedication to the job at Crete's schools. “She’s 
done a phenomenal job,” he said. “There’s just an amazing set of accomplishments she’s done.” 

Jonas’ work at Crete Public Schools has been so well-received the school offered to keep 
paying for her services once the grant funding her position ran out. 

Jonas accepted the award in January, and said receiving an award as a police officer from a 
veterans organization was an honor.  “Those are two very important things in my life,” she said. 
Jonas said she couldn’t do the work she does without her husband or her co-workers. 
“I might have gotten the award, but it takes the work from my department for me to do the work 
that got me the award,” she said. “It was a team effort … . Without my department and without 
(my husband), I wouldn’t be able to accomplish the things that I do.” 

You can reach Bailey Schulz at 402-473-7223 or bschulz@journalstar.com. On Twitter 
@bailey_schulz. 




